
BADSWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 18th February 2020, at 7.30pm, in Lawson’s Hut, Badsworth

Present:
Cllr B Graham (Chair)
Cllr D Crawshaw
Cllr P Smith

G Earnshaw (Parish Clerk)

Others in Attendance:
District Cllr J Carrington, District Cllr M Ward, and 7 residents from village
1.0 Apologies for Absence
1.1
The Chair thanked everyone for attending the meeting,

1.2
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Huskisson (holiday). 

1.3
The apologies for absence were accepted. 
2.0 Co-option of a Councillor

2.1
Mr Barrie Slinger had put his name forward to fill the vacancy of Parish Councillor. Mr Slinger had submitted a statement outlining the reasons why he felt qualified to be co-opted on to the Council. 

2.2
Cllr Smith proposed that Mr Slinger should be co-opted on to the Council. Cllr Crawshaw seconded the proposal. Mr Slinger was duly co-opted on to the Council and completed the Declaration of Acceptance form.
3.0 Declarations of Interest & Requests for Dispensations

3.1 
There were no declarations of interest at this point in the meeting and no requests for dispensation.
4.0 To Accept the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 21 January 2020
4.1
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 21 January were accepted as a true record of the meeting and were signed by the Chair.
5.0 Public Open Forum

5.1
A resident asked if there had been any movement on resurfacing of the road on the bend, on Main Street? District Cllr Ward said he would speak to the Highways Department about this matter.
6.0 To receive a report from Police Representative

6.1
There was no report from the Police at the meeting. Nothing had been reported in the District Councillor’s reports regarding crime in Badsworth. 
6.2
It was mentioned that there were no vacancies in the local police force at the moment.

7.0 To receive a report from District Councillor

7.1
District Cllr Ward mentioned that the waste bin had been re-instated next to the entrance to the churchyard. 
7.2
The Council had purchased 2 Smiley CID monitors. The Council needed to put together instructions on how to use the device. The machines show the speed of vehicles passing the device.

 7.2
District Cllr Carrington reported that she was now the Mental Health Champion for Wakefield and was also a qualified mental health first aider. District Cllr Carrington would be attending a suicide intervention course and would be available to help people with mental health issues.
8.0
To consider and decide upon the following planning applications:

19/02520

8.1
This application had appeared on the planning system again. The Parish Council had previously sent in comments on this application and the comments had been registered on the system.

20/00119/TPO and 20/00300/LBC

8.2
These applications would be considered at the next Parish Council meeting.

9.0
To receive the following planning decisions/information:
9.1
19/02440/TPO and 19/01924/FUL
The Parish Council noted the decisions that had been made on these applications.
10.0
To receive information on the following ongoing issues and decide further action where necessary:

10.1
To decide on the purchase of geraniums for village
Cllr Graham proposed that up to £50 should be spent on the plants and Cllr Slinger seconded the proposal. The Parish Council agreed with the proposal.
10.2
To receive an update on the re-instatement of the bin at entrance to Churchyard and decide on further action
This issue had now been resolved.
10.3
To receive further information about Community First Yorkshire and make a decision on involvement
The clerk had contacted the organisation and obtained further information. It was agreed the issue should be sent back to the Lawson’s Hut committee to deal with.
11.0
Matters requested by councillors
11.1
Cllr Huskisson: lighting to Badsworth Way – this item would be discussed at the next Parish Council meeting.
11.2
Cllr Graham: grant request from St. Mary’s Church – the PCC had completed a grant request form. The form was circulated to councillors. No specific amount had been requested. 

11.3
It was pointed out that advice from NALC said Parish Councils could not legally make a donation to church buildings or any church properties. The Parish Council policy also excluded grants being made to churches.

11.4
The Parish Council could, however, consider making a donation to the external lighting of the church. Cllr Smith would explore providing practical assistance for the external lighting with the Church Warden and the matter would be discussed again at the next meeting.
12.0
To receive a report, and make a decision, about the placement and installation of the defibrillator
12.1
Cllr Smith had explored the options for providing a power supply to a defibrillator. The power supplies from the school and also from the church lights were not viable options. Cllr Smith recommended, therefore, that the Parish Council considered exploring the placement of the defibrillator in the church porch. An application would have to be made to the Chancellor of the Diocese. However, after 1st April, the Arch Deacon of Pontefract could make the decision regarding the placement of the device in the church porch. 
12.2
The Parish Council agreed to explore the option of placing the defibrillator in the church porch and to request that an item regarding this matter should be put on the agenda of the next PCC meeting.

12.3
District Cllrs Carrington and Ward left the meeting at this point.
12.4
The Parish Council also agreed that a lockable cabinet should be purchased and that the lock number could be publicised.
13.0
Badsworth Way
13.1
Cllr Smith gave a verbal report on the condition of Badsworth Way and presented options to the Council.
13.2
It was agreed that a team of people from the village could cut back the hawthorn hedge. The Parish Council agreed to pay up to £100 for consumables (petrol, chain oil, hoops to keep waste bags open etc.) to support this activity.
13.3
Maintenance work was required on the fence and wall that runs along the side of Badsworth Way. It was agreed that the clerk would send a letter to the farmer to ask if he would repair the fence posts. In addition, the clerk would also mention that a section of the wall was falling into the field and requires some attention.
13.4
The fence on the other side of the path also requires some maintenance work. The clerk would contact Street Scene to ask them if they would be willing to repair the fence that they installed.
13.5
The stream at the side of Badsworth Way would under cut the path eventually. It was agreed that Cllr’s Smith and Slinger would approach the farmer to see if he would be prepared to dig out the banking and straighten and re-enforce the stream. 

13.6
Cllr Smith had contacted the school about cleaning the debris from the path near the school. This matter would be raised at the next School Governor’s meeting.
14.0
Hanging baskets 2020
14.1
Cllr Smith reported on the proposals for the provision of hanging baskets for the coming year that had been presented to the last Parish Council meeting. 

14.2
The scheme would need to comply with Amey’s regulations on the placement of hanging baskets. Cllr Graham also reported that South Elmsall Town Council had said that they would not be able to take on the task of watering the baskets.
14.3
The Village Plan Committee had confirmed they would be interested in the hanging basket project and may be willing to purchase the baskets. The baskets would cost £27 each for a self watering planter that would only need watering once a week. Cllr Smith would also consider submitting a NIF application to Wakefield Council to see if a grant could be obtained for the baskets.
14.4
If the Village Plan Committee purchased the baskets, the Parish Council would just need to buy the compost and plants.

14.5
There were various options regarding setting up a watering contract. Cllr Smith proposed that the Parish Council could buy watering equipment in order to enable someone from the village to water the baskets. This would compare with an indicative cost of £700 to engage a firm to water the baskets.

14.6
Cllr Smith provided an outline schedule for implementing the hanging basket project. Cllr Smith felt the cost of the scheme would be less than the usual cost of the baskets. He had also flagged up the proposal with Highways and Street Scene and they did not have any objections to the scheme.

14.7
The Parish Council agreed to consider the options for the hanging baskets and to make a final decision at the next meeting dependent on a grant being awarded to the Village Plan Group for the baskets. Moreover, the Council would discuss the project further with the Village Plan Committee.
15.0
To receive an update on the aims and objectives of Parish Council
15.1
The Chair said the main aim of the Council was to do the best for the village. It was proposed that the Chair would draft some objectives for the Council and share them with the other councillors so they could comment on them. Cllr Slinger said he would be willing to help with drafting the objectives.
16.0
To receive a report on speeding and agree next actions
16.1
A meeting with the Police Partnership Officer had taken place. It had been a useful meeting but the proposed scheme would not resolve the parking issue as most people park legally. The police had pointed out that they could only deal with police issues.
16.2
The cost of engaging the police on a scheme to target speeding in the village would be £25 per hour. The monitoring would have to be carried out in 2 to 3 hour blocks as the police do the work as overtime. The inspector at South Kirkby would be responsible for overseeing the scheme. The police action on speeding could lead to prosecutions.
16.3
The targeting scheme would be directed by a nominated councillor. There would not be any long-term commitment to the scheme and the Parish Council would be provided with a monthly report on the action taken.

16.4
The Parish Council agreed to move forward with the scheme on a 3-month trial. The Parish Council would allocate a budget of £500 to the project, which would fund 10 visits by the police.

16.5
The clerk would contact the Policed Partnership Officer to let them know that the Parish Council would like to proceed with a 3-month trial. The Parish Council would agree a schedule with the police and also the location of the monitoring. Cllr Slinger volunteered to be the Parish Council contact with the police.

17.0
To consider the following new Correspondence received and decide upon action where necessary:

Domain Management – it was agreed that the clerk would follow up this correspondence and speak to Vision ICT about allocating a new domain name that complies with the guidance. A redirect message could be put on the existing email account.
18.0
To receive village plan updates
18.1
There was now a new Webmaster for the village website. 

18.2
The update on the hanging baskets project had been covered already.
18.3
The Committee had also discussed the wild flower planting scheme. It was important to have an initial impact so there would be a need to use annual plants mainly for the scheme.

19.0
To discuss village matters

19.1
Cllr Smith said that he had been in touch with Street Scene about a litter pick. They were willing to liaise with the Council about the litter pick. A couple of residents had offered to litter pick the section of road coming into the village. 

19.2
Cllr Smith had reported the blocked gulleys to Wakefield Council.

19.3
Cllr Smith reported that the dog bag dispensers were costing the Parish Council about £150 per year with regards to stocking them with bags. He felt it was an individual’s responsibility to provide bags and the dispensers were not discouraging dog fouling. The Parish Council agreed it would not purchase any more bags, as the use is excessive and contrary to the original purpose of the dispensers, which was to provide bags in an emergency. The clerk would arrange for a statement to be put on the village website about the dispensers.

19.4
Cllr Smith brought up the issue of the text that had been supplied to ‘Our Badsworth Way’. He felt the text had not explained the position regarding the defibrillator fully. In addition, he felt the statement about the precept wasn’t transparent enough. Cllr Smith thought that councillors hadn’t been given the opportunity to edit the text supplied to the village newsletter and that the text was deficient. The Council agreed to put together a leaflet containing a precept statement at the end of March, which would include a report about the Parish Council spend. 
19.5
Cllr Graham mentioned that the Parish Council noticeboards need to be painted and encouraged councilors to get quotes for the work by the next meeting.

19.6
Cllr Graham said she had spoken to South Kirkby Town Council about the arrangements for the VE day celebrations. They would be hosting an afternoon and evening event. South Kirkby Town Council would be funding afternoon tea for residents and would also be putting on some entertainment in the evening for which people could buy tickets. South Kirkby Town Council would be happy for Badsworth Parish Council to join the celebrations if they wanted to.

20.0
Financial matters:

To approve the following accounts for payment:


JRB Enterprise Ltd: dog bags - £38.70

ProLogic: Windows Upgrade - £35.00

To note the following payments as previously authorised:

- Clerks’ salary 
21.0
To notify the clerk of matters for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting
21.1
This item had been covered already.
22.0
To confirm the date of the next meeting as Tuesday 17 March 2020
22.1
The date of the meeting was confirmed by councillors.
22.2
Standing Orders were suspended at 9.45pm and the meeting was then extended for another 15 minutes.

23.0
Exclusion of members of the press and public
23.1
Members of the public were excluded from the meeting.
24.0
Confidential Business
24.1
The Clerk’s review had been completed.
24.2
The Clerk’s working time would be discussed at the next meeting.

24.3
A separate meeting would be held to discuss the complaint.


The meeting was closed at 10 pm.

